

August 13, 2019

Mayor Corey Mason City Hall - 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mayor Mason and Common Council:

The Downtown Racine Corporation is currently organizing the annual Party on the Pavement to be held in downtown Racine. The festival, with your approval, would be held on Saturday, September 21st from 12:00pm to 7:00pm.

As in past years, we would respectfully request your permission and assistance in closing Main Street from State Street to 7th Street, 6th Street from Lake Avenue to Grand Avenue and Wisconsin Avenue from 4th Street to 7th Street. Furthermore, we have received numerous complaints over the years about the lack of parking and the amount of parking tickets given during the event. Due to the fact that many of the roads are closed which limits parking in general, we would like to request that Party on the Pavement is a "Free Parking Day" in downtown Racine.

Thank you for your consideration and please keep me advised of any committee or Common Council meetings that I should attend.

Sincerely,

Rachel Fischer Event Planner & Public Relations Manager